


  

A Notice was issued on 21st June 2023 but this was withdrawn after an error with the 
accompanying plan was identified.   
 
A second Notice was issued on 5th July 2023.  This Notice was appealed to the 
Planning Inspectorate along with an appeal against the planning application refusal. 
 
As a result of work carried out by your officers in preparation for the appeal, it has 
now been identified that the Notice was not served on an occupier of the site who 
was known to the Planning Team as an occupier.  There are likely other unnamed 
occupiers who were not served with the Notice. 
 
This could result in the Notice being considered a nullity or incorrectly served. 
 
The most appropriate way forward is to withdraw the existing Notice. 
 
A revised Enforcement Notice which includes the known named occupier and 
unknown occupiers, as appropriate, may be served either prior to the decision on the 
planning application appeal or after that decision or not at all depending on the 
decision.  Advice will be taken on the most appropriate way forward. 
 
 Under Section 173A(1) of the Act ,the local planning authority may withdraw an 
enforcement notice issued by them. Under 173A(4) of the Act, the withdrawal of an 
enforcement notice does not affect the power of the local planning authority to issue 
a further enforcement notice. 
 
 
Recommendations 
 
Your agreement is now sought to withdraw the Notice dated 5 July 2023.   
 
A draft Withdrawal Notice is attached for your information.  
 
Contact Officer: Laura White  
  
 
Action reported to Committee on:- 
 
Committee ________________________________ Date:  
 

 
  



  

Appendix – Photographs 
 

 
Photograph 1 – Site considered under application 07/23/0119/F 

 

 
Photograph 2 – original site and link road 



  

 
Photograph 3 – Link road to extended site 

 

 
Photograph 4 – additional site 




